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Welcome to the latest edition of our newly formulated newsletter ‘Tipperary Together’. The ‘Tipperary 

Together’ newsletter will issue at the end of each month and will be a broader community focused 

newsletter showcasing supports and content of interest to community based groups and individuals. 

This issue includes information on:    
 
• LAMA Awards     EU Debate      Women in Politics Seminar 
• Dementia News    Knockanrawley News   Healthy Food Made Easy 
• Local Link      Positive Parenting   PPN Spring Plenary 
• Sports Partnership News  ETB Courses     Biodiversity Competition 
• Statutory Leave     Community Services     
  
If you would like to provide content to the next  issue of this newsletter or add your organisation as a 

group that receives this on a mailing list please email: tipperarytogether@tipperarycoco.ie 

Deadline for next issue content 19th May 2023 

Contact Us: 

Phone: 0818 06 5000  

Email: custmomerservices@tipperarycoco.ie 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/tipperarycc 

Twitter:  https://twitter.com/tipperarycoco 

mailto:tipperarytogether@tipperarycoco.ie


   HOTEL MINELLA HOLDS LAMA COMMUNITY & COUNCIL AWARDS 

 

Chief Executive, Joe MacGrath, along with Council and staff members and  award recipients at the recent LAMA awards held  

in Hotel Minella, Clonmel. 



 

Hotel Minella in Clonmel was the venue on Saturday night for the 
2023 Local Authority Members Association(LAMA) Community &  
Council Awards sponsored by IPB Insurance. 

The Suir Blueway emerged as winner of the Best Trail in Ireland,    
Tipperary town resident Jean Nelson was nominated in the Community 
Volunteer of the Year (Pictured left with her award)  and Joe         
MacGrath, Chief Executive of Tipperary County Council was chosen as 
the recipient for the Lifetime Achievement Award. 

The awards highlight the work done within local communities as well 
as acknowledge achievements by County Councils, partnerships and 
projects across Ireland. 

The Suir Blueway includes opportunities to walk, cycle or kayak      
between Carrick on Suir and Cahir. 

The award was accepted by Tipperary County Council, Carrick on Suir 
MD and Clonmel Borough Council. 

The pathways were widened last year and additional signage installed. 
The project offers outdoor activity while linking heritage locations 
along the route. 

Cllr Micheal Anglim, Tipperary Cahir Cashel Councillor and Chairperson 

of LAMA requested that the award ceremony be moved out of Dublin 

on alternate years leading to this years “trip to tipp”. 

 

   HOTEL MINELLA HOLDS LAMA COMMUNITY & COUNCIL AWARDS 



 



 5 of this year’s  KITE group successfully completed a 3 day Barista Coffee Training Course last week. 

Well done to all and thanks to Seamus of TRADE Coffee, Waterford for amazing training and  

Caroline Meagher of Tipp ETB for amazing hospitality 

3 DAY BARISTA TRAINING AT TIPPERARY ETB,   

ARCHERSTOWN, THURLES ON 6TH -8TH MARCH 2023 



 

 

Dementia: Understand Together 

launch newdementia inclusive community symbol  

We’re proud to be part of the Dementia: Understand Together 
campaign and supporting the launch of the new dementia inclusive 
community symbol. 

The symbol has been developed with people with dementia at its 
heart. By displaying the symbol in our communities, it’s hoped 
that organisations and services will help to raise awareness for  
dementia and also show solidarity with more than 64,000 people 
living with the condition in Ireland.  

We will be joining 40 partners, ranging from voluntary and      
community groups, health services and academia to retail, 
transport and financial services and over 500 community       
champions nationally to take action to help support people with 
dementia, their families and friends.   

As well as displaying and using the symbol on shop fronts,       
windows, websites, newsletters and on social media, partners and 
champions are encouraged to take part in dementia awareness 
training. Staff and volunteers will explore how simple actions can 
make a real difference to making their services and businesses 
more accessible, not just to people living with dementia, but to 
everybody living in our diverse communities. 

By understanding together, we can all make a difference and help 

people in our communities to stay connected and included. If 

you’d like to join the campaign, you can find out more, complete 

training and order promotional materials at 

www.understandtogether.ie/get-involved    

 

http://www.understandtogether.ie/get-involved






 

Tipperary PPN all County Group Spring Get-Together was a Success! 

We Really Did Strengthen Our Voices Together! 

 

From L-R: Olivia Darcy & Jessica Gray (Comhairle na n-Óg), Niamh ni Chillin (PPN Secretariat), Kuldeep Joshi (PPN Secretariat),                                             

Angela Sheehan &  Margo Hayes (Tipperary County Council) 

Our Spring Plenary meeting was at Rosegreen Community Hall on a beautiful sunny evening but the crowds still came. It is always a lovely venue with 

great community spirit. The sandwiches were delicious too! 

We called the Plenary ‘Let’s Strengthen Our Voices Together!’. 

To entertain us, whilst we visited the interesting and varied community stalls that were set up, networked with each other and enjoyed the finger food 

offered, we had the talented Cahir Men’s Shed, playing their wonderful music. The 10 men then adjourned to the hall kitchen and helped to consume 

some of the food on offer! 

The guest inputs informed us about strengthening the youth voice in the PPN, developing your voice around diversity creatively and how to ensure the 

community voice influences local policy making effectively.  

To round the evening off, we had a raffle with especially handmade local crafts as the prizes. 

Please contact Ruth on 087 4567111 or email her on coordinator@ppntipperary.ie to find out more about the PPN voice and how to be part of the PPN 

community.  

 

PPN TIPPERARY  SPRING  PLENARY 

mailto:coordinator@ppntipperary.ie


TIPPERARY SPORTS PARTNERSHIP 

 

2023 Funding Opportunities for Sports Clubs & Organisations 
 
TSP are delighted to announce two funding streams to develop sport and increase physical activity in Tipperary: 
  
Scheme 1 - Coaching and Development Fund 
Scheme 2 - Return to Sport Fund.  
 
Check out http://www.tipperarysports.ie for further information, criteria and application forms. The closing date for receipt of applications under 
both funding schemes is Wednesday 10th May,2023 at 4pm. 
 
TSP were delighted to host a Golf4All Come and Try Day in Thurles recently in conjunction with Golf Ireland and Thurles Golf Club. It was fantastic to 
see such a great turn out and the talent on display. All participants got an opportunity to test their skills in putting, chipping and driving under the 
watchful eye of Thurles Golf Club Professional Ray Ryan. Special guest on the day was Darragh Stakelum, who gave us a demonstration and master-
class in Blind Golf. We wish Darragh the best of luck in his upcoming tournaments representing Ireland. 
TSP would like to thank Golf Ireland, Thurles Golf Club and our fantastic volunteers on the day for making the event such a success. 
 

 

A great turn out for Golf4All Come & Try Day. 

Bike Week takes place from 13th - 21st of May, 2023. Tipperary Sports Partnership are running a number of Cycle Together Challenges to encourage 

everyone young and old to be part of the fun. Check out www.tipperarysports.ie for further details or any of our social media platforms. Let’s get 

Tipperary Cycling. 

TSP are facilitating a First Aid for Sports Clubs (REC 1) on Saturday 17th June from 9am to 5pm at the TUS Campus, Thurles. Cost is €30 plus book-
ing fee. Booking is through www.tipperarysports.ie Spaces are Limited. 

http://www.tipperarysports.ie
http://www.tipperarysports.ie
http://www.tipperarysports.ie
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Community Projects Planning For Climate & Biodiversity Competition  

 

The Community Projects Planning for Climate & Biodiversity competition aims to stimulate communities/groups to identify 
and commence the development of projects suitable for funding under these programmes, by them creating a community 
plan to be ready to apply for these funding streams.  
  
This competition, for the best community project plan for climate & biodiversity, is aimed at all PPN-registered local           
development associations, residents’ associations and Tidy Towns groups across all Municipal Districts in County Tipperary. 
  
The PPN-registered group submitting the winning entry will receive €1,000 prize! 
  
WHO IS ELIGIBLE TO ENTER? 
  
This competition for the best community project plan is aimed at all PPN-registered local development associations, residents’ 
associations and Tidy Towns groups across all Municipal Districts in County Tipperary. 
Each Tidy Town Group OR resident’s association OR local development association may submit one application only although 
joint applications are welcome and will receive additional marks. Joint applicants will share the prize. 
  
HOW TO ENTER 
  
Firstly, identify an appropriate habitat-related project in your community. (Some ideas are set out in Appendix A of the     
application form below). Then, prepare an outline development plan for the community project, so that you can answer all 
the questions on the Application Form at Appendix B.  
  
The winning entry will be the one which, in the opinion of the judges, is the most innovative plan, is likely to have the most 
significant community and environmental impacts, and which gives the best overall responses to the questions on the       
application form. 
   
Application deadline is Friday 12th May 2023.  
  
You can submit your entry by email to Sean O’ Farrell at ofarrejf@tcd.ie OR by post to: 
Sean O’Farrell, Cloncannon Biofarm, Moneygall, Roscrea, County Tipperary, E53 AE27. 
 
Please click on this link for further details:  Competition Information & Application Form   

mailto:ofarrejf@tcd.ie
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fd15k2d11r6t6rl.cloudfront.net%2Fpublic%2Fusers%2FIntegrators%2FBeeProAgency%2F864632_848743%2FCommunity%2520Projects%2520for%2520Climate%2520and%2520Biodiversity%2520information%2520and%2520application


As in all employment law matters in Ireland, your entitlements to Annual Leave, Sick Leave and Bank Holidays are set out in your          
contract of employment and legislation, mainly The Organisation of Working Time Act 1997. 
 
Annual Leave 
All employees, whether they are full or part-time, accrue annual leave from the day they start working. This means that they are entitled 
to take holidays and to be paid while they are on holiday.  A person’s annual leave should be calculated by whichever of the following 
methods provides the greater entitlement-though it is capped at a maximum of 4 weeks.   

either 8% of the hours worked in a leave year,  
or 1/3 of a working week where the employee works at least 117 hours in a calendar month  
4 weeks where at least 1365 hours have been worked in the leave year.  

Your employer decides when annual leave may be taken, but this is subject to a number of conditions including family responsibilities as 
well as the available opportunities for rest and recreation.  Annual leave must be taken during the year in which it is accrued or within 6 
months of the start of the following year. 
Public Holidays 
There are 10 public holidays in Ireland each year. Most employees have an entitlement to one of the following benefits, which is deter-
mined by their employer, either a paid day off on that day, or an additional day of annual leave, or an additional day’s pay. 
Full-time workers, from the day they start working, are entitled to one of the above-mentioned benefits for public holidays that fall on 
days that they normally work or normally do not work, for example, Saturdays and Sundays.   
 
Information Officer Declan Kennedy wants to point out that for part time employees who don’t normally work on a certain day but 
it’s a public holiday, should get paid one-fifth of their weekly pay.  Even if you never work on public holidays, you still get paid a fifth 
of your weekly pay as compensation for the public holiday. You must have worked for your employer for at least 40 hours in the 5 
weeks before the public holiday. 
 
Sick Leave 
Since January 2023, all employees who have completed 13 weeks continuous service with their employer and who have been medically 
certified as unable to work, are currently entitled to 3 days of employer-paid sick leave in a year.  It is paid at 70% of their usual daily 
earnings, up to a cap of €110 a day.   
 
Force Majeure Leave 
According to Darren Ryan Citizens Information Service Development Manager, We get many calls from employees who are worried about 
their job, where they have a family crisis and need to leave work urgently.  
Darren explains that by law, you are entitled to take up to 3 days force majeure leave in any 12-month period, or 5 days in a 36-month 
period.  You are entitled to be paid while you are on statutory force majeure leave. If your employer allows you to take additional force 
majeure leave, you should check if it is paid for. 
For details on all statutory leave entitlements including the above please visit our website www.citizensinformation.ie 
Information Officers in our Citizens Information Centres throughout County Tipperary are available to answer any queries you may have 

about entitlements to statutory leave, or any related questions.  We are available from Monday to Friday, our centres are assisting cli-

ents with a drop in service, face to face appointments, by phone and email.  We have offices in Clonmel, Nenagh, Roscrea, Thurles and 

Tipperary Town or visit our website, www.citizensinformation.ie  which is packed full of useful information.    

CITIZENS INFORMATION   Your rights to Statutory Leave 

http://www.citizensinformation.ie
https://centres.citizensinformation.ie/county.php?county=clare
http://www.citizensinformation.ie


 



Community Services  



Tipperary Arts Office information 

 

To stay up to date on what's going on in Tipperary's Artistic Communities, check out the latest Newsletter below  
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/arts-and-culture/arts-publications 

 
If you would like to be part of our mailing list please send an email with "Subscribe" in the subject line to: artsoffice@tipperarycoco.ie 
Follow us on Social Media at: Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/ 
Twitter: @Tipperaryarts  Instagram: @tipperaryartsoffice 

 

 
 

 

Tipperary Heritage Office information. 

You will find the latest Tipperary Heritage Office Newsletter below, which contains information on current opportunities and events. 

https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/heritage-and-conservation/heritage-information-and-advice 

 

If you would like to be part of our mailing list please send an email with "Subscribe" in the subject line to: heritage@tipperarycoco.ie 
Follow us on Facebook and Instagram: Tipperary Heritage Office. 

 

 

 

 
Goldfinch on Knapweed 

https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/arts-and-culture/arts-publications
mailto:artsoffice@tipperarycoco.ie
https://www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/heritage-and-conservation/heritage-information-and-advice
mailto:heritage@tipperarycoco.ie


Contact Numbers & Helplines 

Stop Smoking Services 
Clonmel:  

Contact: Angela Radley O’Donovan 

Phone: 052 6177058 

Email: angela.radley@hse.ie 

Clonmel Resource Centre: 

Contact: Geraldine Moloney 

Phone:    087 1880690 

E-mail:    SouthEastStopSmokingSup-

port@hse.ie 

Nenagh & Thurles: 

Contact: Stacey Cahill 

Phone: 065 6865841 

Email: linda.nolan7@hse.ie 

Cahir & Carrick-on-Suir: 

Contact: Colm O'Connor 

Phone: 087-7526429 

Email: SouthEastStopSmokingSup-

port@hse.ie 

Tipperary Town: 

Contact: Aoife Dunphy 

Phone: 087 1819538 

Email: SouthEastStopSmokingSup-

port@hse.ie 

 

Contact directly for more information 

 

Tipperary Volunteer Centre is a registered 
charity that provides a free service for 
organisations that involve volunteers and 
individuals currently or wishing to volunteer. If 
you have a question about volunteering in 
Tipperary, we are here to assist you. We can 
advise you on all aspects of your volunteer 
programme, from volunteer recruitment/
retention and training to governance-related 
issues and Garda Vetting. 

Check out our website for all the details. 
www.tipperaryvolunteercentre.ie Alternatively 
you can call us on 06264775 or email 
info@volunteertipperary.ie 

ALONE setup a dedicated 

Coronavirus  helpline for 

Older People 0818 222 024, if you have 

any    concerns or queries about COVID 19 

call ALONE’s dedicated support line 8am to 

 

Tipperary PPN website 

www.ppntipperary.ie  is the host for the 

community resources for Tipperary        

Together for Tipperary.  

As part of the Tipperary Together       

Campaign we have setup a Tipperary  

Community YouTube Channel showcasing 

videos and content produced in Tipperary. Visit www.events.whatsonintipp.ie to    

register your community event or to see what 

events are happening. 

mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
http://www.tipperaryvolunteercentre.ie
mailto:info@volunteertipperary.ie
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTh1z7xr6bfHiPlFyjgllYQ

